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The Editor wishes all her readers a Happy 

New Year, and begs contributors to the 
NEWS to contribute likewise to the Editor's 
happiness by making a New Year's Resolu­
tion to observe the following rules: 

Send material for publication to the 
Editor's home (notices of changes of address 
and other business details to Alumnae Hall) . 

Write your contribution on a separate 
sheet. Do not incorporate it in a letter or 
place quotation marks around it. 

Use one side of the paper only. Write in 
ink very clearly, or, preferably, type. Typed 
copy 1nust be double-spaced. Do not use 
very small sheets or very thin paper. 

Sign your full name (though not neces­
sarily for publication). 

.. Note that the deadline is the twelfth. 

ADDRESSES WANTED 
Mrs. Shirley H. Barish (Shirley Halpern, 

'38) 
Mrs. Henrietta Hammer (Henrietta Finkel, 

June '43) 
Mrs. Joseph G. Crino (Josephine Syracuse, 

June '28) 
Mrs. Louise S. Guthman (Louise Sauer-

wein, '03) 
Miss Amelia Peru (Jan. '46) 
Miss Phoebe Le Sesne (Jan. '44) 
Mrs. Lillian S. Conrad (Lillian Stetsky, 

Jan. '44) 
Mrs. Abraham Weiner (Shirley Cherkos, 

June '42) 
Miss Claire Dunne (June '47) 

JANET E. PER STEIN 
49 E. 65 St., N ew York 21 

ADVERTISEMENTS 
H ave you noticed that we are actually on 

our way with the ads? Slowly, but with 
your help steadily, we shall have the NEWS 
on a sound financial basis. Keep after your 
friends and business associates. Our rates 
are reasonable, and the benefit to the adver­
tiser is great. 

Further information may be had from the 
Alumnae office, or from the Chairman. 

NORMA L. NEWMARK (Mrs. David A.) 
2876 Jerome Ave., New York 58 

IN MEMORIAM 
Dr. Anne Elizabeth Burlingame, retired 

Associate Professor of History, passed away 
on Oct. 1. Many of us recall her as an out­
standing teacher, scholar, and friend. The 
gift copies of her two published works in the 
College L ibrary bear this inscription: "To 
Hunter College and its many students past 
and present, whom I have taught and loved". 
I n these books, "The Battle of the Books 
in Its Historical Setting" and "Condorcet, 
Torchbearer of the French Revolution", 
Miss Burlingame demonstrated her own 
ability to set forth from a great body of his­
torical record the salient facts and illumine 
them for our day, an ability which she 
sought to instill in us. A native of upstate 
New York, she was characterized by her 
contemporaries there as the most brilliant 
woman who ever came out of Otsego 
County. Retaining her keen mind and noble 
courage, in spite of failing strength, she 
looked forward to publishing a third work, 
one on Fontenelle, the great French scholar, 
and thus further developing the theme of her 
previous works. Her loss will be deeply 
regretted. 

MARGARET G. PLUMB, '16 

Ethel Doty Brown, '87, a practicing phy­
sician in this city for fifty years, died on 
November 8 at the age of eighty. A strong 
advocate of equal opportunity for women 
doctors, she obtained her medical degree in 
1890 from the Women's Medical College of 
the N ew York Infirmary for Women and 
Children, and served as Trustee of the In­
firmary, as President of the Women's Medi­
cal Society of N ew York State, and as 
Treasurer of the Medical Women's National 
Association. She was also a member of the 
Women's University Club and the May­
flower Descendants. 

Miss Margaret Mitchell died in late N 0-

vember at the Mound Park Hospital in St. 
Petersburg, Florida. She was a member of 
the Class of '96. I was graduated on the 
same day, though-probably because she was 
in the Normal Course and I in the Aca­
demic-I never knew her until I met her in 
F lorida several years ago, through another 
'96 graduate, who was with me at her fu­
neral on November 29. The pastor spoke 
highly of her culture and character. 

She was just seventy years old. She was 
a retired New York City school teacher, and 
had lived in St. Petersburg since .1935, when 
she purchased a beautiful bungalow where I 
had visited her at times. Several of her 
paintings adorned her walls. 

Cousins took her to N ew York to be 
buried in Woodlawn. 

GRACE HAYWARD 

The faculty of P. S. 114 Brooklyn has 
set up a fund for the establishment of a 
medal in memory of its former Principal, 
Miss Martha Adler, '94. 


